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SUBJECT: DISCUSSION/ACTION: SURPLUS OF OUT OF SERVICE PARKS AND

RECREATION FLEET VEHICLES

1. AUTHORIZATION TO SURPLUS OF TWO (2) PARKS AND RECREATION FLEET
VEHICLES

DEPARTMENT INVOLVED:

BACKGROUND/SUMMARY::

Parks and Recreation is seeking City Council’s authorization to surplus two (2) out of service vehicles
from the departments existing fleet. The vehicles would be a 1997 Ford F250 bucket truck and the second
being 1999 U haul box truck (party van). Both are currently nonoperational due to mechanical or safety
issues and the costs to repair exceed 50% of the current value. The Department has since replaced these
items with safe and efficient equipment.

Please see attached: Equipment photos and brief vehicle summary
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Vehicle Summary 1997 Ford F250 Bucket Truck (28 years old) Mileage 108,750

In 2021 this vehicle was a transfer in from the Public Services Department to the Parks
Department. The P.S. department was getting ready to replace this bucket truck with a newer
version. Parks Department was asked if we would like to get the last few years of use out the
bucket truck rather than surplus it at the time. We agreed and transferred it over. For the first
year the bucket truck served it's purpose and had the department had no issues. Then
systematically the truck started experiencing issues with the engine following by the aerial
component often swinging to fast or slow and remaining stuck in the air at dangerous heights.
The department has taken the vehicle to several local shops to fix the issues at great expense
with no success. The recommendations have been to replace the aerial component completely
which exceeds the value of the vehicle. It is for these reasons stated above that we recommend
the surplus of the bucket truck.

Vehicle Summary 1999 Ford F250 U haul Box Truck (26 years old) Mileage 229,224

This Vehicle has been historically used to store items for special events. In the last 2 years the
vehicle has had several mechanical issues and the catalytic converter was stolen. The
department has also outgrown the use of the vehicle for the purpose of special event storage.
The costs to replace the catalytic converter and make the engine repairs necessary exceeds
50% of the vehicles value. The Department recommends the surplus of the Box Truck for the
above stated reasons.



